
HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of May 28, 2014 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:04 pm 
Attendance was 13 members  
 
Jessica Young opened the meeting. 
 
Seema Meloni was voted in as Co-President for Sept. 2014 - June 2016. 
 
The minutes from April 30, 2014 were approved. 
 
Principal’s Report – Mr. Kascak 
Chanit List has been named Assistant Principal of Hillside School. 
 
There will be 3 sections for K next year.  Ms. Strakosch will be working with KASE next year.  
 
Mr. K is looking at possibly having families from Hillside travel to China next April vacation or 
the following year.  
 
Recap of Events – Jessica Young & Amy Lam  
 
Spring Raffle 
PTC is looking at possible changes to the raffle, change back to an auction. 
It was suggested that may be creating generic fundraising letters for parents to take and pass out 
to local businesses that they visit will help solicit more donations.  
 
Spring Fling  
The PTC board is thinking of changing the date of Spring Fling to later in June, possibly 
combining the event with the End of Year Picnic and having one event rather than 2 separate 
events.  The weather will be warmer and fewer sports will be going on which may increase 
attendance. 
 
 
Updates on Committees/Upcoming Events – Jessica Young & Amy Lam  
  
Hillside School Council –  
There are 4 candidates interested in the position.  A vote will be held at the Open House in 
September to fill the one vacancy. 
 
The PTC has various open positions.  Jessica and Seema created a flyer that will be going out 
this week.  The Secretary and Fundraising positions are the most crucial in filling soon.   
 
Green Team Update – 



Next year, they will set a date to have the kids clean the grounds of the school.  They would like 
to add a monthly tip to the newsletter. 
 
The PTC would like to improve correspondence with families by developing its’ FB page and 
through other social media. 
 
Hillside Day is this Friday.  The PTC will supply popsicles to the whole school. 
 
Metco Family & Friends event is June 3rd.  The event will be at Broadmeadow School.  
Transportation will be provided for the Metco students.  Needham families wishing to participate 
must provide their own transportation. 
 
End of Year Picnic is June 12.  The rain date is June 13.  Slush will be available and pizza (for a 
minimal fee).  
 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Buffinger  
The Spring Raffle raised $4900. 
Spring Fling raised about $700.  The event was expected to raise $2000. 
The Talent Show raised $1351 which was better than expected.  
PTC is $313 over their enrichment budget. 
 
Mr. K is looking into a PA system.  It will either be the last grant of this year or the first grant of 
next year. 
 
Grants Update – Seema Meloni  
Hillside 5K 
Hillside received a grant for 17 iPads for a pilot program which were supposed to arrive in April, 
but have not.  Not sure if it has to do with the 6th grade program for next year.  17 iPads are not 
enough for a whole class.  A Hillside 5K is being considered as a possible fundraiser to raise 
money for the purchase of 9 additional iPads for the school.  The date will be October 26 which 
will tie in with Halloween.  The PTC is looking for volunteers to form a committee and a 
chairperson to work on this event.  They are also hoping to start a running club and walking club 
in preparation of the 5K.  Mr. K suggested working with Faith Pongor of BOKS to coordinate 
the clubs. (Faith was the guest speaker at the last PTC meeting.) 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 pm. 
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HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of April 30, 2014 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 9:05 am 
Attendance was 9 members  
 
Jessica Young opened the meeting. 
The minutes from March 5, 2014 were approved. 
 
Committee Updates/Upcoming Events – Jessica Young  

 
Talent Show 
There are 33 performers.  There are 75-80 students are participating in various aspects of the Talent Show.  
Rehearsals are this Thursday and Friday, May 1 & 2.  Volunteers are needed to sell tickets. 
 
TeachersÕ Luncheon 
The Teachers' Luncheon will be next Thursday, May 8.  Volunteers are still needed for this event.  An email 
blast is going out on May 1.   
 
Spring Raffle Ð Amy Lam 
This year there will be two different levels of raffle items.  Blue raffle tickets are $10 each and prizes are valued 
under $200 awarded through the School Day Raffle.  Red raffle tickets are $15 each; prizes are valued at $200 
and up.  These items will be Spring Fling Raffle items.  Each family is given a complimentary ticket which is 
eligible for the School Day Raffle.  A letter (please see last 2 pages of this document) will be sent home with 
the raffle tickets to be sold explaining the new Calendar Raffle.  
 
Spring Fling Ð Mary Buffinger on behalf of Jillian Erdos 
Spring Fling is moving forward.  There are a number of committee heads that need replacements for next year’s 
Spring Fling.  Volunteer opportunities are still available. 
 
Hillside School Committee Ð Mary Buffinger 
There is an opening on the Hillside School Council.  Hillside is looking for a parent volunteer.   
 

Description – sets educational goals for Hillside in accordance with statewide policies and standards.  
Led by the Principal, the Hillside School Council is comprised of the principal, teachers, three parents and one 
community member.  The council meets monthly at Hillside on Wednesday afternoons after school hours. 
Members serve for three years. 
 
If interested, let Jessica, Amy or Mr. K know.     
If more than one parent applies, an election will be held possibly at the Open House at the beginning of next 
year’s school year.  
 
 
Fundraising Ideas – Jessica Young 
School Supply Kits: 
School Kids Kits is a program through Staples.  Eliot, Broadmeadow & Mitchell use this program.  This 
program ships items to the school.  Volunteers are needed to accept the deliver and to be available for parents to 
pick up their orders before the school year starts.  Orders are placed online.  Feedback Jessica has heard from 
the other schools is that at times, Staples brand items are substituted if a particular brand is not indicated.   
 



School Tool Box ships the items to the homes.   Orders do take a few weeks, so orders would need to be 
submitted before the end of the current school year.  For orders over $50 there is no shipping fee, but order less 
than $50 may incur a shipping fee.  Volunteers are needed to organize class lists and coordinate supply lists 
from the teachers.  Feedback Jessica has received regarding this program is that they were very responsive to 
problems.  Mr. K said the teachers would prefer this program so as not to have to deal with storage issues of 
items being delivered to school. 
 
With both programs the school would upcharge 5-8% to make either one a fundraiser for the school.  
 
Amazon Associate Program  
This program is being looked into as a possible fundraiser where you place an Amazon order through a 
specified link. 
 
Hillside 5K 
A Hillside 5K is being considered as a possible fundraiser to raise money for the purchase of additional iPads 
for the school. 
 
Guest Speaker Ð Faith Pongor  
Faith is a new lead trainer with ReebokÕs national model program called BOKS (Build our Kids Success) 
bokskids.org 
 
BOKS is a 12 week before school exercise program that meets 3x/wk for 45 minutes led by a lead trainer.  The 
main goal is to get children moving, active body = active mind.  There are no fees involved.  Space and 
volunteers are needed.  Given the space restrictions at Hillside, Faith is willing to host the program after school.  
Other options mentioned were meeting on the K playground and meeting at the Center at the Heights.  
 
Mr. K would like to form a committee to meet, brainstorm and discuss options for the program.  Anyone 
interested in being a part of this committee should contact Mr. K. 
 
TreasurerÕs Report Ð Mary Buffinger  
HillsideÕs biggest fundraisers are coming up.  All in all the events this year have done well.   
Expenses Ð we are slightly over our budget for enrichment grants.  There was a grant submitted for a portable 
sound system that will have to be tabled for the time being.  
 
 
 
PrincipalÕs Report Ð Mr. Kascak 
The school improvement plan was presented last night, April 29.  The plan will be available online April 30.    
 
Priscilla Cahn is retiring this year after 21 years.  She has donated $1,000 to start a fund to provide scholarships 
to Lesley Interns. The PTC would contribute a small amount each year to the fund.  Mr. K will decide how the 
monies are dispersed.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:25 am. 
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!

!

!

!



!

!



HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC  
Meeting Minutes of March 5, 2014 

 
 

The meeting came to order at 7:10 pm. 
Attendance was 30 members. 
 
Co-PresidentÕs Report - Amy Lam and Jessica Young 
Amy Lam opened the meeting. 
 
Minutes from December 3, 2013 meeting were approved.  Due to weather, the previous PTC 
meeting was cancelled. 
 
Pending Items Update:  
The Student Council has requested soccer nets and that the USA Map and Chess board on the 
hardtop be repainted.   
 
Mr. Tatro has requested a plaque for Jump Rope for Heart.  This yearÕs event was dedicated to 
Ms. Virginio. 
 
Committee Updates: 
TomorrowÕs METCO Family/Friends event is for METCO only.  
 
Hillside/Eliot Basketball game is this Friday.  Tickets are $5 at the door.  Still need volunteers Ð 
contact Karen Dasey, Amy or Jessica if you can volunteer. 
 
Used Book Sale is next Tues and Wed.  If you can volunteer contact Jenn Sexton. 
 
Spring Fling is May 18th.  Volunteers and Spring Raffle items are needed. 
 
Mosaic Mural Project is starting in April.  
 
TreasurerÕs Report Ð Mary Buffinger 
Awaiting expenses for BINGO.  Spirit wear was projected to generate $1300; it has exceeded 
expectations by bringing $4000 to date.   Financially, we are in a very good position due to the 
success of the Spirit wear chairs.  We are able to put more money towards grants.  Currently we 
have just about $1000 left for grants. 
 
Mosaic Mural Project Update Ð Seema Meloni and Sondae Varga 
The budget for the project was $15,000.  We received $5,000 grants from NEF and Mass. 
Cultural Council, leaving $5,000 to be raised by the school.  This week we received an 
anonymous donation in the amount of $2,000.  The NWC donated $500, the fundraiser through 
Legacy Place raised $3,200 and the Vinodivino fundraiser generated another $265.  Thus 
meeting our goal!   
 
There will be another event at Vinodivino on March 24th. 



Joshua Winer, the artist for the project met with members of the Hillside community to come up 
with some ideas for the mural. The mural will integrate S.T.E.A.M. (Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Art & Math) and the HillsideÕs mascot, the Hornet.  There will be 5 panels each 
representing part of S.T.E.A.M.  They will hang in the stairwell by the media center, 
representing the ÒflightÓ of the hornet.  Joshua Winer will begin working with the students after 
April vacation.  There will be a need for volunteers, parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, alumni 
anyone is welcome to help the students with this project.  
 
Enrichment Grant Applications - Seema Meloni 
Recap of Approved Grants as of February 2014 
Owl Pellets Science Class Ð approved grant was for $225 no $150 as previously stated 
A to Z Reading Subscription Ð approved grant was $100 
Mr. Walek Art Supply for Wood for Wire Sculpture bases Ð approved grant was $100 
 
Four grants were recommended for approval  
LetÕs Build Program for $600 - The request is for monies to train volunteers to be able to present 
the engineering program in grades 4-5. - Grant approved. 
 
Math Books $200 Ð The request was submitted by Ms. McKenna for Think Math books for K 
classes. - Grant approved. 
 
Clay Animation Program $102.20 Ð The request was submitted by Mr. Walek and Ms. DeCicco 
for clay for their ÒAwesome Clay Animation ProgramÓ for 3rd graders.  - Grant approved. 
 
Iditarod $70 Ð The request was submitted by Ms. Miller for the Ultimate Class Version of the 
Iditarod.  The class can track the GPS of the mushers participating in the race, study the Iditarod 
and Alaska. - Grant approved. 
 
PrincipalÕs Report Ð Mr. Kascak 
Hillside has been working on the S.T.E.A.M. concept for a few years now.  Thanks to Liz Lee 
for all her work on the LetÕs Build Program.  A number of our grants and the mural project all 
incorporate S.T.E.A.M.  
 
To continue our relationship with Beijing Yizhuang No. 1 Elementary, Mr. K will be traveling to 
Beijing over April vacation to visit and discuss our Lesley Program.  5 teachers and their spouses 
will be traveling to Beijing in July. 
 
He (and on behalf of Mr. Tatro) thanked everyone for their participation in Jump Rope for Heart.  
This was HillsideÕs 10th year participating.  This year the event was dedicated to Ms. Virginio 
who unexpectedly passed away last spring, which made it extra special to the Hillside 
community.  A representative from the American Heart Association was present at this yearÕs 
event and was very impressed.  
 
 
 
 



Guest Speakers Ð Dan Gutekanst, Superintendent and Heidi Black, School Committee 
 
Mr. Gutekanst presented the Innovation and Extended Learning in the Needham Public Schools. 
The presentation may be viewed in its entirety by clicking on the following link: 

http://rwd1.needham.k12.ma.us/Extended_Time/documents/Superintendent%27s%20Presentation.pdf 

Ms. Black urged everyone to vote for the override to support Innovation and Extended Learning 
in NPS on April 8th. 

 
Guest Speaker Ð Andrea Carter, Co-Chair for Yes for Needham Schools, Override Campaign 
Committee Member 
 
Andrea also encouraged everyone to vote on April 8th.  The committee is looking for monetary 
donations and volunteers to help with the override campaign. For information on how to get 
involved visit their FB page and/or website.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:33pm 
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HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of December 3, 2013 

 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:00 pm. 
Attendance was 7 members. 
 
Co-PresidentÕs Report - Amy Lam and Jessica Young 
Amy Lam opened the meeting. 
 
Members approved minutes from last PTC meeting in October.  Made note to remind members to pick up all 
Genevieve Fundraiser orders before the holiday break.  The Fall Family Fun Night with Craft Fair was a success.  
PTC also funded the floral arrangements and light refreshments for the Jerry Wasserman Media Dedication 
ceremony. 
 
TreasurerÕs Report - Seema Meloni presented (Mary Buffinger not present) 
 
Budget is positive and on track for this year. 
 
Committee Updates Report - Amy Lam presented 
 
METCO Family and Friends event needs volunteers to assist with the Dec. 10th event.  Contact Sharon Woods or 
Noreen Finnegan for more information. 
 
The Ice Skating event held at Babson on Sunday, Jan. 26th will also need volunteers to staff the registration desk and 
be ice monitors.  Contact Julie Lanza or Beth Lynch for more information. 
 
The Spring Calendar Raffle held in May will start accepting donated items/services/tickets to the raffle.  Contact 
Amy Lam or Jessica Young for more information. 
 
The Mural Project, Artist Joshua Winer will conduct a seminar workshop in January and possibly also attend the 
January 22nd PTC Meeting to gather ideas from parents/teachers/students. 
 
No Enrichment Grant Applications at this time.   However there was a request by the 5th grade Science teachers for 
$150 to fund Owl Pellets for dissection.  Seema Meloni will inquire for more information. 
 
PrincipalÕs Report - Mr. Kascak presented 
 
Discussed the Jerry Wasserman dedication ceremony and thanked the PTC for the support. 
 
Will have informational assembly with teachers and students regarding the Upcoming Mural Art Project. 
 
Talked about the ÒShelter in PlaceÓ drill that the school conducted and was impressed by the quick response time of 
1 minute and 46 seconds of lockdown. 
 
Hillside to host China Program in January.  Host families needed in January for students from our sister school in 
Beijing China.  About 5 days and 4 nights.  More information will be sent out via School Newsletter and PTC web. 
 
MCAS was discussed in detail and will soon be replaced with PARCC. The Partnership for Assessment of 
Readiness for College and Careers which creates a standard set of K-12 assessments in math and English. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:27 pm 
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HILLSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PTC 
Meeting Minutes of October 16, 2013 

 
 

The meeting came to order at 7:05 pm. 
Attendance was 22 members. 
 
Co-President’s Report - Amy Lam and Jessica Young 
Amy Lam opened the meeting. 
 
 
Principal’s Report – Mr. Kascak 
Mr. K reported the following:  
 
The best opening to a school year since he has been principal.  ThereÕs been a great show of 
School Spirit.   
 
He thanked everyone for participating in the school survey.  Hillside had the best response of all 
the schools with 100% student and teacher participation and 68% parent participation.  They will 
be reviewing the responses and then decide how to proceed. 
 
He introduced Heidi Black, School Committee Member.  She will be the liaison to Hillside 
school this year. 
 
 
School Committee Update - Heidi Black 
HillsideÕs SOI has been submitted to MSBA.  MSBA visited Hillside in September.  Application 
will be voted on in November, hopefully, Hillside will be recommended for feasibility study 
which will be an in-depth report of each option including pros & cons of locations along with 
costs. The town needs to vote to approve funds to pay for feasibility study.  There is a debate 
going on within the town on whether or not Cricket Field should be included in the study. Heidi 
said the school committee position is that all options should be explored in the feasibility 
study.  If an option is not included in the feasibility study it cannot be added at a later date.  
 
Some upcoming dates regarding the discussion are the SelectmenÕs Meeting on October 22 at 
6:45pm.  and the November 4 Town Meeting.  
 
She also said the School CommitteeÕs priority is to rebuild Hillside at its current site if 
possible.  But, it will depend on cost and stateÕs willingness to help. 
 
What can Hillside parents do to inform community?  Talk to your family and friends; write to 
Board of Selectmen, Park & Rec commission, and Town Meeting representatives to let them 
know how you feel.  
 
Parents are invited to contact Heidi or any School Committee Member with any questions or 
comments. 



 
Guest Speaker - Caren Nemtzow 
Caren Nemtzow, CAPP (Child Assault Prevention Program) Volunteer Coordinator is looking 
for volunteers.  Training for volunteers starts this Sunday, October 20.  Volunteers go into 
classrooms and present workshops.  (See attached flyer for details) 
 
CAPP workshops will take place at Hillside in January.  There will be a parent information 
meeting in December.   
 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Buffinger 
Budget is on track for this year.  Exceeded parent dues and challenge donations goal. 
 
 
Committee Updates -  
Amy Lam reported (except where noted: 
 
Scholastic Book Fair - Dates 10/28 - 11/1 looking for volunteers 
 
Literacy Night - Dates 10/29 for grades K-2 and 11/7 for grades 3-5 both nights open to the 
public 
 
Publicity - Myrna Zakarian - press release for Literacy Nights is ready and waiting for Literacy 
Coordinator to ok for release 
 
Fall Family Fun Night - in conjunction with this event Hillside is inviting local vendors to sell 
their crafts as an added fundraiser for the school.  Vendor tables are $50/$75 per table. 
 
Spirit wear - Seema Meloni and Jodi Rooney - 1st order form was very well received, orders 
should be in during the next week.  The 2nd order form will be going out November 1st with the 
intent that items will arrive before Hanukkah. Spirit Day is 11/15 the same day as FFFN, so that 
will be the theme of the day.  3rd order will be delivered in time for the Hillside/Eliot basketball 
game.  Items offered will keep changing.  Student Council has asked them to order shirts with 
the year Ò2014Ó on them in recognition of their last year at Hillside. 
 
Open Positions - Concessions Chair, Fundraising Co-Chair and Talent Show Co-Chair 
 
 
Enrichment Grant Applications - Seema Meloni 
Four grants were recommended for approval  
 
First grant requested is from 3rd grade teacher, Heather Dummett, for IXL subscription in the 
amount of $1300. IXL is an online Math program for grades 3-5.  - Grant approved. 
 



Second grant requested is from 4th grade teacher, Barbara Fuller, for 2 workshops with poet 
Janet Wong in the amount of $500. Ms. Wong will conduct the workshops with the 4th graders 
to enhance their unit on poetry. - Grant approved. 
 
Third grant requested is from Ms. Miller on behalf of the 5th grade teachers for 7 copies of 
Scholastic Storyworks Subscription in the amount of $195.72. - Grant approved. 
 
Fourth grant requested is from parent, Liz Lee, for purchase of extra activities at the Hillside 
Family Engineering Extravaganza on Saturday, October 19, in the amount of $500.  The 
extravaganza is mostly funded by an NEF grant, but those grants limit vendors that can be 
used.  A PTC grant will allow other vendors to be used to purchase supplies. - Grant approved. 
 
 
Guest Speaker - Joshua Winer  
Joshua Winer is the Artist for the Mosaic Mural Project.  He is an artist who decorates buildings 
often working with school communities to create one of kind mosaic murals to be displayed at 
their school.  The mural is created by integrating drawings the children have done.  Each child in 
the school will be involved in creating the mural.  Kids do all the work with the help of 
parents.    The murals are on movable panels.  The murals are created using ceramic and glass 
mosaics, cement and grout.  It will be creating during art classes and some after school sessions 
during a 2-3 week period.  
 
At this time, the school is trying to raise funds to support the project. Hillside has received a 
$5000 grant from NEF.  Mr. Winer applied and received a $5000 grant from the Mass Cultural 
Council.  Hillside is giving Legacy Place VIP cards to anyone who donates $50 to the 
project.  All $50 from the VIP cards goes back to Hillside. Amy Lam has the VIP Cards. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
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